
City of Hawthorne 
Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission 

Minutes of February 7, 2017 
 

LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSUANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 
54954.2 THIS AGENDA WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS 
BULLETIN BOARD AT 9:00 AM THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2017. 
 
The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by 
Chairman Huhn @ 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of Hawthorne City Hall. 
 
Roll Call: 
 
Present: Commissioner Bowie, Balboa, Yates and Chairman Huhn 
 
Also Present: Director Hardison and Recreation Supervisor Bowie 
 
Excused:  Commissioner’s Hughes, Posey and Plascencia 
 
Flag Salute: Flag Salute was led by Commissioner Balboa. 
 
Minutes of December 6, 2016 meeting were approved.  Motion to approve made by 
Chairman Huhn and seconded by Commissioner Balboa. 
 
Written Communications: 

A. The Commissioners reviewed the City Council minutes from November 22; 
December 16; 2016  January 10, 2017. 

 
B.  The Commission reviewed the calendars for the Memorial & Sports Center. 
 
C. The Maintenance Report for January 2017 was also reviewed by the 

Commission.  
 

Parks & Recreation Foundation: 
Brochures for the Golf Tournament went out this week.  The Tournament will be April 
10th.  The Foundation is trying to figure out what to give to the Golfers. 
 
Directors Report: 

A. Memorial Park Tot Lot - The tot lot was well received.  There are a lot of families 
using the Tot Lot.  We decided to add bleachers near the Tot Lot so that parents 
could sit and watch their kids.  

 
B. Holiday Home Decorating Contest – We received several entries this year.  I think 

promoting the event on the Bulletin Board on the Blvd really helped.  
 



C. Bicentennial Park Project – This project is moving along.  They are 2 weeks 
behind schedule due to the rainy days.  I posted some pictures on Facebook if you 
want to see how far they’ve gotten. 
 

D.  Mural Donation (Holly Park) – The City Attorney’s Office is working on a 
waiver for all Artists to sign before doing any Murals on city property. 
 

E. Holly Park Security Cameras – The Hawthorne Police Department installed 
several cameras in Holly Park to help monitor the illegal activity.  The cameras 
are in real time and they also record.  

 
F. LA Galaxy – On the Anniversary of opening the Futsal Courts at Memorial Park 

LA Galaxy came out and ran Futsal clinics for the kids.  The also rented a Food 
truck to feed the kids that participated. 
 

G. Landscape City Hall Parking Lot - We are re-landscaping the planters in City Hall 
Parking Lot.  Parkwood is doing the work and we are buying the tree.   

 
Commissioner Comments: 
 
Chairman Huhn – The Historical Society Museum will be moving into the Jim Thorpe 
Park Building. Thanks to Mark Hardison and City Manager Shadberhr.  There is a little 
work to be done to the building so we should be moving in some time this summer. The 
Historical Society will also be having a Pancake Breakfast at the VFW on February 25, 
2017.  
 
The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 7:00 pm.  The next regular scheduled 
meeting is Tuesday, March 7, 2017 at 6:00 pm in the City Council Chambers of 
Hawthorne City Hall. 
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by, 
Kywanna Bowie 


